Newsletter: Autumn Term, W/C 19th November

Headteacher: Mrs. L. J. Lewis B.Ed., Dip. E&M, NPQH

Deputy Head: Mrs. C. Lawrence-Dent, B. Sc., PGCE, NPQH

www.marshfieldprimary.co.uk school@marshfieldprimary.co.uk

01633 680303



Dear Parents and Carers,

Thank you for your support for Children in Need. As a school we have so far managed to raise £1089.73! The Community and Enterprise pupil group presented a wonderful assembly on Friday morning, highlighting the importance of supporting Pudsey! Well done all!

Christmas events

Most Christmas events are detailed in the calendar but we will also produce a Christmas pamphlet this year which will include all of our festive events.

Morning entry on very wet days

For your information, on very wet mornings, there will not be members of staff on the gate. Pupils will be able to gain entry straight in through the Foundation Phase door on the playground. There will be members of staff there to greet them. Younger pupils can be walked to the door by their parents.

Uniform

We would urge all parents to label all items of clothing and equipment. We always have unlabelled items left in the cloakrooms at the end of the week. Many of these items are brand new.

Christmas Lunch

School Christmas lunch has been organised as follows-Wednesday 5th December- Foundation Phase (Infant) Lunch. Thursday 6th December- Key Stage 2 (Junior) Lunch.

PFA News

The PFA is currently very busy preparing for a fabulous array of Christmas events. The Christmas Fayre is on Friday, 7^{th} December.

The members will also be running 'Christmas Shops' on the 11th, 12th and 13th December. The team have managed to secure fabulous prizes for the rafflethese are listed below



Come and join us for an afternoon of fun! Lots of game stalls, cake stall, tombola, Santa sacks, 'Elfridges' store and much more ...

Children will be able to visit Santa in his grotto and see Nel & Lucy our festive donkeys from Ty-Mawr Farm.

Special guests on the day will be Minnie & Mickey







MARSHFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL PFA **CHRISTMAS RAFFLE PRIZE 2018** DRAW on Friday 14th DECEMBER 2018

Dear Parents

There are lots of fantastic prizes to be won including:

- > Spa for 2 people (full body massage & discovery facial) from Panacea, St. Mellons
- > Motorpoint Arena: 2 tickets for X Factor Live, 2 tickets for Rhod Gilbert, family ticket for Disney on Ice (2 adults and 2 children)
- > Cardiff City FC player's worn boots (Camarasa)
- Gin hamper from Vision Comms
- > Half boxed lamb Ian Clatworthy c/o Berryhill farm
- > Echo Dot from Solutions in Technology
- > Wine hamper from Higgins family
- > 2 week membership for 2 people from DW Fitness
- > Wine and chocolate hamper from Penguin Internet
- ≥ £30 meal voucher from Cefn Mably Pub
- > Family tickets from Walnut Tree and Cefn Mably Farm
- > Reflexology voucher from Abby Rowbotham
- > Meal for 2 voucher from Y Maerun Pub
- > Family games from Firestorm Games
- > 30 mins facial & File & Nail polish from MJ's Salon
- > 2 Bottle of wine from Coach & Horses Pub
- One hour PT session from The Farm
- > Family ticket from T Rex Golf
- > 4 tickets from Go Air Llanishen and Energi Spytty
- Meal voucher from Masons Pub
- > £23 voucher from Twist Hair Salon
- > Handcrafted Item from Personalised Pretties by Bev
- > £10 Younique make up voucher
- > £10 book voucher from Learning for Success
- > £10 voucher from Vanilla Pod
- Goldfish starter kit from Maidenheads Aquatics
- > Voucher from Little Miss VIP
- > Day passes from Pure Gym
- > And Many Many More!

Marshfield Primary PFA

Operation Christmas Child/Samaritan's Purse Appeal

The school will once again be collecting Christmas shoeboxes between the 6^{th} and the 19^{th} November. Tomorrow is the final deadline for them.

Sharing Celebrations

Congratulations to Christie W (Yr6LD) who starts rehearsals today for Sleeping Beauty at the Riverfront Theatre in Newport which runs from early December to early January. We wish you the best of luck.

Dragon Bags

Thank you for supporting our appeal. We have been inundated with donations. We will let you know how much we have managed to raise.

Flu Forms

Thank you to everyone who has kindly returned their flu immunisation forms. However, we have quite a few outstanding and urge everyone to return them as soon as possible, before Friday, even if you do not wish for your child to have it.

Parking around the school

We have been informed by local residents that some parents and grandparents of pupils of the school have been parking irresponsibly both at the beginning and the end of the day. People have been seen parking on the pavements which is leaving insufficient room for pushchairs as well as the children getting off the Bassaleg bus to walk safely along the pavement. Please be mindful of residents as well as other road users when parking to collect your child.

Change of Menu on Tuesday 20th November

Tomorrow's menu will be a "Beach themed" menu and will consist of Sweet Chicken Curry or Caribbean Quorn Burger with Wedges, Peas and Sweetcorn, followed by Jamaican Ginger Sponge.

School Choir/ Concert

Once again, Marshfield School Choir will attend the annual concert with Newport Male Voice Choir on Friday 30^{th} at 7.30pm. Tickets are available from the office for £5.

The Choir will also be performing at the Coach and Horses - see page 4 for details of upcoming events at the Coach and Horses.



Thank you for your continued support and cooperation.

Mrs. L. J. Lewis

Headteacher